Gity of New Podford

IN COMMITTEE

April 12, 2022

The Honorable City Council
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Appointments & Briefings at a meeting held on Wednesday, March 22, 2022,
considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Baptiste, on behalf of D.F. Pray General
Contractors, requesting, that the following street(s) be CLOSED: COMMERCIAL STREET,
from South Water Street to its terminus, starting on TUESDAY, MARCH 1, 2022 — TUESDAY,
FEBRUARY 28, 2023, for the purpose of the construction project happening at 21-35
Commercial Street, 13-19 Commercial Street, and 24 Union Street. (Ref’d 02/10/2022) (Revised
plans and amended language received 02/24/2022)

On motion by Councillor Baptiste and seconded by Councillor Dunn, the Committee VOTED:
To recommend to the City Council APPROVAL, AS AMENDED, of the request on behalf of
D.F. Pray, General Contractors, requesting that the following street(s) be PARTIALLY
CLOSED: A PORTION of COMMERCIAL STREET, starting 161 from the NORTH most point
and 172’ from the SOUTH most point of the intersection with SOUTH WATER STREET to its
terminus, and including portions of the sidewalks immediately adjacent to the three buildings on
their SOUTH AND EAST elevations. Starting on MAY 1, 2022 - TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 1,
2022, for the purpose of the construction project happening at 21-35 Commercial Street, 13-19
Commercial Street, and 24 Union Street. This motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 10,
Nays 0, with Councillors Abreu, yes; Baptiste, yes; Burgo, yes; Camney, yes; Dunn, yes; Giesta,
yes; Lima, yes; Markey, yes; Morad, yes; Pereira, yes.
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Councillor Naomi R. A. Carney, Chairperson
NRAC: dmb



